UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting February 28, 1972 4:00 p.m. Convened in Conference Room

MINUTES

Present: Dean Hart; Assistant Dean Geer; Professors Bingaman, Daniels, Fink, Goldberg, Kanowitz, MacPherson, Muir, Parnall, Utton, R. Walker, and Weihofen.

The meeting was presided over by Dean Hart and attention was given to the following matters:

- 1. The minutes of the meetings of February 7 and February 14, 1972, were approved.
- 2. It was announced that Professor Leo Kanowitz would be on a leave of absence next year and would be visiting at Hastings College of Law.
- 3. It was moved, seconded and passed that Section (4)(c) of the Scholarship Policy be deleted.
- 4. It was moved, seconded and passed that Section (1)(a) of the Scholarship Policy be amended to read:

A merit scholarship of resident tuition be awarded to the student with the highest GPA in each class, each semester -- regardless of need.

- 5. It was announced that Professor R. Wayne Walker will join the faculty next year.
- 6. Faculty recruiting was discussed.
- 7. Professor Henry Weihofen was appointed a committee of one to submit a nominee to the faculty to replace Professor Leo Kanowitz next year on the University Policy Committee.

The meeting was adjourned sine die.

Respectfully submitted,

Hunter L. Geer Assistant Dean